Mr. John R. Bovard,
Department of Physical Education,
University of California,
Los Angeles Branch,
Los Angeles, Calif.

Dear Mr. Bovard:

Eugene Billups, one of our seniors, has requested that I write you regarding his qualifications for a scholarship at U.C.L.A.

I have had Mr. Billups in several of my classes, and I find that he is one of the best students we have in the department. He has always made good grades in the classes in which I have had him. He is of good moral character, and since his interest is not directed entirely toward the athletic side of physical education, I am confident that he will grow to be a fine leader in the field of physical education.

I have absolute confidence in his ability to handle freshman and sophomore classes.

You will notice that I do not hesitate to recommend him highly.

Sincerely yours,

E. R. Elbel, Assoc. Professor, Physical Education.